SOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO INSULAR POLICE HEADQUARTERS 3/337 February 23, 1937 Dr. J. Will Harris, President, Folytechnic Institute of Puerto Rico, San German, P. R. My dear Dr. Harris: I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 19th instant, asking that members of the police force graduated from the Polytechnic Institute be granted leave of absence in order that they may be able to attend your XXV anniversary. Please be informed that I have had a circular sent to the force thereby granting permission to such members of the organiza-tion to attend anniversary ceremonies on March first and second, provided this does not interfere with the needs of the service. Believe me, Very sincerely yours, ENRIQUE DE ORBETA /RS Chief of the Insular Police